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 29 January 2024 
Dear Patrons and Players 
 
On behalf of the Schwarzenbach family and Garangula Polo Club, it is our pleasure to invite you to the 
2024 Mulhall Memorial Trophy. 
 
The 18 Goal Tournament will commence on Friday, 22 March with the Finals being played on Sunday 
31 March 2024.  Games will be played over six chukkas of seven minutes each. 
 
Ground fees will be $10,000 per team with accommodation for players provided. As accommodation 
is limited, it may not be possible to accommodate all teams on site. Once nominations are closed, we 
will contact each team regarding onsite/offsite allocation. We ask that teams arrive no earlier than 
Wednesday 20 March and depart no later than Monday 1 April.  Please note Jugiong Motel are holding 
rooms for Groom accommodation. Rooms can be released by contacting Jen on 02 6945 4269 (quote 
Garangula tournament) or email jugiongmotorinn@bigpond.com; alternatively contact Monica at 
admin@garangula.com.au 
 
Completed nomination forms, together with payment for ground fees, should be submitted by 
Monday, 19 February 2024. Nomination forms should be sent to admin@garangula.com.au. Payment 
for ground fees should be direct deposited as follows: 
 
Bank:  ANZ Bank Crows Nest 
BSB No:  012-275 
Account No:  8332 04454 
Account Name:  Agro Invest Overseas Ltd 
Reference: [your Team name] and 18 Goal 
 
Playing ponies can be accommodated on the farm, please specify your requirements on the 
nomination form. Teams are capped at 40 horses.  
 
Players must be fully affiliated with the Australian Polo Federation. Handicap configuration for each 
team is per the Australian Polo Federation Rules. 
 
The Garangula Clubhouses will be in operation during tournament for breakfast, lunch, and dinner, 
with EFTPOS facilities available. Unfortunately, we are not able to accept accounts. 
 
For all tournament enquiries, please do not hesitate to contact Ed Hitchman on mobile 0459 956 553, 
or Monica Stewart in the office on (02) 6380 6041. 
 
Garangula Polo Club looks forward to hosting you this Autumn. 
 
Yours sincerely 
The Schwarzenbach Family and 
 
Ed Hitchman 
Polo Manager 
Garangula Polo Club 
0459 956 553 
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